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Western Cape Provincial Parliament
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Ref: 11/4/1/1/2/7
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

STANDING COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORT AND PUBLIC WORKS

Wednesday, 11 September 2019 {at 14:00), Committee room 1, 4" floor, 7 Wale Street, Cape
Town

PRESENT
Members

Democratic Alliance

Baartman, D {Alternate)
Mitchell, DG (Chairperson)

African National Congress
Mvimbi, LM

GOOD

Herron, B

Additional

Nkondlo, ND (ANC) (Alternate)
Apologies

America, D (DA)
Van der Westhuizen, AP (DA)

The following persons were In attendance:

Mr B Madikizela, Minister: Transport and Public Works

Department of Transport and Public Works

Ms ] Gooch; Head of Department

Ms C Smith; Chief Financial Officer

Mr G van Schalkwyk; Act Deputy Director General: Policy and Strategy

Mr S Hindley, Director: Immovable Assist Management
Mr M Brown; Director: Transport Policy and Strategy



Western Cape Provincial Parliament

Mr J Coetzee, Procedural Officer

1.

5.1

5.2

Opening and Welcome

The Chairperson opened the meeting and welcomed the members of the Committee and the
Departmental officials.

Briefing by the Department of Transport and Public Works on the challenges with aligning the
Department’s sector plans with municipal IDP’s, and SDF's

The Department proceeded with a briefing on the challenges with aligning the Department’s
sector plans with municipal IDP’s, and SDF’s.

Ms J Gooch, Head of Department highlighted that IDPs generally lack a long-term development
trajectory and current intergovernmental planning structures does not address the mis-
alignment timeously. Provincial Departments essentially operate in ‘isclation’ from one another
and take a sectoral approach to planning and delivery of infrastructure. There is a need for a
systematic process which results in a long term (5 — 10 year) integrated provincial infrastructure
pipeline to be developed where longer-term infrastructure projects, as derived from the U-
AMPs and C-AMPS, can be tabled for discussion.

The Committee deliberated.

Briefing on the Provincial Property Committee’s Annual Report for 2018 and the Premler’s
Annual Report for 2018 relating to provincial state land.

Ms J Gooch, Head of Department briefed the Committee on the Provincial Property Committee’s
Annual Report for 2018 and the Premier's Annual Report for 2018 relating to provincial state
land.

The Committee deliberated.
Adoption of Minutes for the meeting held on 20 August 2019

The Chairperson submitted the Draft Committee Minutes of 20 August 2019 which were
considered and adopted.

Resolutions/Actions

The Committee REQUESTED that the Department provide it with a copy of the Property
Efficiency Report.

The Committee RESOLVED that the Chairperson on behalf of the Committee writes a letter to
the Director-General of the Western Cape requesting him to indicate to what extent the various
provincial Departments align their Integrated Development Plans and projects with the Building
Environment Performance Plan of the City of Cape Town which is a requirement of National
Treasury.



. The meeting adjourned at 15:50.
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